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Fear not, for I am with you; be not dismayed, for I am your God; I will strengthen you, I will help you, I
will uphold you with my righteous right hand. Isaiah 41:10
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PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE
Dear Parents/Kia ora te whanau/Malo e lelei/Talofa lava/Bula
Vinaka/Konnichi wa/Kia orana/ Namaste/Welkom/Ni hao,



After last week’s huge download of school information for Term 4, I
am going to make this principal’s blurb really short!


This week I have deliberately tried to ignore the overload of news
and information coming through my phone and focus my attention
back on God. Here are some Bible verses that have been a comfort
and strength to me this past week as I have meditated on them. My
prayer is that they will be an encouragement for you also:


Psalm 46:1-3: God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in
trouble. Therefore we will not fear, though the earth give way and
the mountains fall into the heart of the sea, though its waters roar
and foam and the mountains quake with their surging.


Proverbs 18:10: The name of the Lord is a strong tower; the
righteous run into it and are safe.


Nehemiah 8:10: Do not grieve, for the joy of the Lord is your
strength.


Isaiah 41:10: So do not fear, for I am with you; do not be dismayed,
for I am your God. I will strengthen you and help you; I will uphold
you with my righteous right hand.


1 Chronicles 16:11: Seek the LORD and his strength; seek his
presence continually!


Psalm 32:7-8: You are my hiding place; you will protect me from
trouble and surround me with songs of deliverance.


Exodus 33:14: My presence will go with you, and I will give you rest.


Deuteronomy 31:8: It is the Lord who goes before you. He will be
with you; he will not fail you or forsake you. Do not fear or be
dismayed.


Deuteronomy 33:27: The eternal God is your refuge, and underneath
are the everlasting arms.


Have a blessed weekend!


Chris Mitchell

Principal
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SCHOOL NOTICES

principal@cornerstone.ac.nz

Welcome - New Staff
We would like to welcome two new staff members to Cornerstone Christian School: Teacher Aide
Rebekah Yates (and yes, past head girl at Cornerstone Christian School), and Katie Monaghan –
Teacher Aide. Great to have you as part of our staff team.

Welcome New Students
We would also like to welcome the following preschool students who started in Room A1 and A2 this
Term:


Noah Hince
Zoe Little
Phineas Thomson
Mario (SK) Ranis


We pray you will enjoy many happy school days here at CCS!

Planning for 2022
We are planning for 2022! If your child will not be returning to
Cornerstone in Term 1 2022, please let the office know ASAP. Thank
you.

mailto:chris@cornerstone.ac.nz
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CCS 35 Yrs Celebration Planning Meeting - 4th November
We are planning the school’s 35th birthday celebrations! Please save the dates – 24th-25th June
2022. Students will have the opportunity to do lots of learning around our school and local history
prior to the celebration and will put together an array of visual presentations. We intend to plan events
to suit various age groups (recent graduates, 2010's to the present day, 1980's-90's) so that as many
past and present students/teachers/families can enjoy the weekend as possible - even if there are
restrictions on gathering sizes.


We need and welcome your involvement! Our planning group will meet in the school staffroom at 7pm
on Thursday 4th November. Areas to plan include, a sports event in the gym, meet and greets, a
celebration dinner, administration and displays. We would like people from each decade to get involved
to promote the event to their peers! Please wear a face mask.

Year 10 Food Technology Student Hosted Dinner
Our Year 10 Food Technology students are busy preparing for a Student Hosted Dinner that will take
place on Monday, 8th November!


What a great opportunity for our Year 10 students to team up and cater for their dinner guests. All of
the Year 10 Food Tech students parents, CCS teachers and staff are warmly welcome to come and
enjoy a three course dinner prepared by the students on the night!





DATE: Monday 8th November

TIME: 6:30pm- 8:30pm

LOCATION: Wholegrain Organics, 134 The Square (Next to No. 1 Shoes)
COST: $38 per adult, $25 per child up to 12 years old


ON THE MENU:
Entrée
Gnocchi-style garlic wedges.


Main
Rosemary & lemon busted potatoes, creamy cashew cauliflower, roasted asparagus tips, sunflower &
herb protein savoury bites and a side of spring salad.


Dessert
Surprise CCS dessert.


Please email gosia@cornerstone.ac.nz if you would like to reserve your seat/s. Thanks, your Food
Technology team.

8PA Metamorphosis Shoe Art Project

Level 2 Business Studies Young Enterprise Scheme Awards
Congratulations to the following students for their outstanding achievements at the Young Enterprise
Scheme awards held last night:
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Ryan Clark received the Young Enterprise Regional Award. He also received the Student of the Year,
Creative Use of Tech Award, and the Top Scoring Team Award. An amazing achievement!


A big congratulations also to Hannah Ashburner, Nikhitha Skaria and Anna Taylor-Brock also won
prizes. Well done also to Nikhitha who spoke extremely well at the awards.

Scholastic Book Club
The next Scholastic Book Club brochure for the year (#7) is available
now. Orders can be placed online only. Orders for free delivery to
school close at the end of Week 3 (Friday 5th November).


View the brochure on the Scholastic website or a paper copy can be
collected from the student side of the school office. If you have any
queries, please see Mrs Sutherland in D3 or email
janes@cornerstone.ac.nz. Thank you!


We recognise that some of the themes in the Scholastic Book Club
do not meet with our Christian principles. Can parents please
exercise discretion around what your children are choosing to
purchase.

mailto:janes@cornerstone.ac.nz
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Ezlunch Menu - Order Online at Kindo for Friday Delivery

Cultures Day - 12th November (Level 1
Dependent)
On Friday of Week 4 (Friday 12th November), we are holding our
annual Cultures Day, where we celebrate the richness of the different
ethnic cultures represented here in our school. We invite families and
groups to present a cultural song, music, dance, drama or other item
on this day. We also ask that families come dressed in a manner that
represents their culture and bring cultural food items to share.


Lost - PE T-Shirt
Huntah Christensen's PE T-Shirt has been misplaced since the end of Term 3. It has the number 51 on
the back of it. Please check your child's PE T-Shirt. If found, please return to Huntah in 8TR or to the
school office. Thank you.

Computer Monitors for Sale
The school is in the process of changing over from desktop to laptop
computers, for classrooms.


We have lots of 19” LCD Monitors that we would like to sell, to help
pay for laptops.


These can be purchased for $20 each.


Please contact Paul Jorgensen (paul@cornerstone.ac.nz) if you are
interested.


Please Support Our Valued Sponsors
Please support Streetwise Coffee and Mouthwater Coffee Company,
valued sponsors of Cornerstone’s Positive Behaviour for Learning
(PB4L) programme!
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SPORTS NOTICES

Please Return all Sports Uniforms & Equipment
Students, please can all sports uniforms and/or equipment used for winter sports, be returned to the
box in the gym foyer ASAP. Thank you.



Hockey Manawatu Summer Camp
Hockey Manawatu are having an Under 18 Summer Camp over the
Christmas holidays. If you are interested please go to
www.hockeymanawatu.org.nz to register.

Summer Adults/Secondary Netball
For more info check out the Netball Manawatu website: Netball
Manawatu - Home

Manawatu ABCD Badminton Champs
In lieu of the cancelled Manawatu Open, we are running a Manawatu ABCD Champs instead! This will
be a 2-day event with lots of badminton, fun and prizes to end the 2021 season! This is open to
everyone and all abilities! So, whether you’re a rep, club player, school player or a parent of a player,
grab a racquet and a partner and enter this final event of 2021!


Key Details:

Saturday 13 November (9am-6pm)
Sunday 14 November (9am-4pm)
At Cornerstone Christian School
A/B/C/D Grades for Singles, Doubles & Mixed
Only $10pp per event
Enter online here: https://tinyurl.com/MANABCD2021
Entries close Wed 3 Nov at 11:59pm



Contact James Veitch for more info : https://www.manawatubadminton.org.nz/abcd-open/

Manawatu Hockey Under 11 Development Program: AIMED
AT YEAR 5 & 6 STUDENTS
VENUE: HMI Twin Turfs, 6A Manawaroa Street, Palmerston North, 4410
WHEN: From Sunday 31st October 2021 to Sunday 5th December 2021
TIME: 10.00am - 11.30am
COST: $80.00 per player (player will receive a training shirt with entry fee)


Outline of the Development Programme:
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6-week training programme, 5 weeks of training with the 6th (final) week being a festival day.
Each week players will have sessions that target key areas of the game to develop for the next
level of hockey.
Guest hockey coaches will take the sessions (each week players will work with a different coach
on a different aspect of hockey).
Sessions will be 1½ hours each Sunday, with the festival involving a round robin competition.



Register Here: https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/185894

UPCOMING EVENTS
Choir - Monday 1st November - 1pm-1.30pm

ICAS Science Assessment - Tuesday 2nd November - 9.15am-
10.30am
Year 11-13 Holocaust Centre Trip Wellington - Thursday 4th
November
CCS 35 Years Celebration Planning - Thursday 4th November -
7pm
School Ball - Saturday 6th November

Year 10 Food Tech Student Hosted Dinner - Monday 8th
November - 6:30pm- 8:30pm
Cultures Day - Friday 12th November (Level 1 Dependent)

TEACHER ONLY DAY - Tuesday 30th November

2021 & 2022 TERM DATES & PRIZEGIVING DATES
2021 Term Dates
Term 4: Monday 18th October - Wednesday 15th December (Finish at 12pm)



Year 7-13 Prizegiving: Monday 13th December - 1pm in the School Gym

Year 1-6 Prizegiving: Tuesday 14th December - 1pm in the School Gym


2022 Term Dates
Term 1: Friday 4th February (Finish at 1.30pm) - Thursday 14th April
Term 2: Monday 2nd May - Friday 8th July
Term 3: Monday 25th July - Friday 30th September
Term 4: Monday 17th October - Friday 16th December (Finish at 12pm)
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COMMUNITY NOTICES

Translate the School Newsletter to your
own Language via School App
If English is not your first language, you can now translate our
school newsletter to your own language:



1. Go into the School App (if you don't have this, please see the
bottom of this newsletter for further instructions).

2. Click on newsletters.

3. Click on the newsletter you would like to view.

4. Click on the person icon on the bottom right.
5. Click on translate newsletter.
6. Click on the down arrow and select the language you would like

it translated to.

Kelvin Kids - After School Care
We have our very own onsite after school care program here at
Cornerstone from Monday to Friday 3pm-6pm.


We have been operating for 4 years and love serving our Community.
Our staff have a heart for working with children, whilst honoring
God. We love what we do, and would love to meet with you.


If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Chantelle on
021 038 2661.


Cost: $21 per afternoon. This includes afternoon tea, homework,
crafts and activities.

We are Oscar approved.
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Contact Us

119 Mihaere Drive, Kelvin Grov… office@cornerstone.ac.nz

+64 6 356 7326 cornerstone.ac.nz/

pdf

One page guide for families Cornerstone Christian -
electronic version (003).pdf
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